

State of Tennessee DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION KNOXVILLE ENVIRONMENTAL FIELD OFFICE 3711 MIDDLEBROOK PIKE KNOXVILLE, TENNESSEE 37921-6538

April 13, 2018

Mr. Bob Shires, Region Vice President Waste Corporation of America 1550 Lamons Quarry Lane Knoxville, TN 37932

RE: Completeness Review – Proposed Major Permit Modification

Vertical Expansion F-2 Phase

Yarnell Road Demolition Landfill, DML 47-0069

Dear Mr. Shires:

The Division of Solid Waste Management has reviewed the application to raise the grades in Phase F-2 as presented by SCS Engineers on January 29, 2018 with revised or added content received on April 2, 2018. The permit application for the facility has been reviewed for compliance with the Tennessee Solid Waste Disposal Act, Tennessee Code Annotated § 68-211-101 *et seq.* and with the Tennessee Solid Waste Regulations, Rule Chapter 0400-11-01, and has been deemed to be complete. A complete application does not constitute approval of any part of the application and a detailed technical review will now be performed. Comments, questions, or request for additional information during this review as identified will be forwarded as this review process continues.

Revendra Awasthi

Environmental Field Office Manager

Division of Solid Waste Management

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (865) 594-5474.

Sincerely,

Paula Plont

Environmental Consultant

Division of Solid Waste Management

ATT: Review Comments

cc: DSWM NCO via electronic mail

Steve Lamb, P. E. SCS Engineers